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February 14, 2013
The Honorable Walter B. Jones

U.S. House of Representatives

23330 Rayburn Office Building

Washington, DC 20515

Fax: 202-225-3286

Dear Representative Jones:

The Fleet Reserve Association (FRA) strongly supports legislation you’re sponsoring (H.R. 124) to rename the Department of the Navy as the “Department of the Navy and the Marine Corps.” This change would enhance the role of the Marine Corps as an equal member of the Armed Services in the eyes of our citizens who have always admired the Marines for their dedication and service to the Nation. 


The Corps’ exemplanary service in Iraq and continued deployment in Afghanistan merits recognition as a separate Armed Service, however, in view of the Navy-Marine Corps concept and the extraordinary expense of establishing a separate departmental entity, the most sensible solution would be to change the title of the Secretary of the Navy to the Secretary of the Navy and Marine Corps.


The appointment of the Commandant of the Marine Corps as a permanent member of the Joint Chiefs of Staff was sufficient justification to recognize the Corps as an Armed Service equal to the task of providing its opinion and recommendations on joint and combined operations with the Army, Navy, and Air Force. Subsequently, the assignment of a distinguished Marine as Chairman of the Joint Chiefs of Staff and the appointment of a Commandant as Supreme Allied Commander of NATO, only adds to the justification. These appointments placed the Marine Corps on an equal footing with other services.


The Corps fulfills a unique and distinguished mission in the nation’s history not duplicated by any other Armed Service. It has provided exceptional and exclusive capabilities in concert with its sister services, in war and peace. Recognizing the Corps as an equal partner in a new Department of the Navy and the Marine Corps would give the Marines the distinction and esteem they truly deserve. 


The Association stands ready to assist you in promoting this legislation. The FRA point of contact is John Davis, Director of Legislative Programs at the above numbers or (john@fra.org).

Sincerely,


JOSEPH L. BARNES

National Executive Director
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